Dr. Richmond requested the following information regarding agenda item G1-Reading First Continuance Grant for Phase I Schools:
Request:     How were the schools chosen, particularly the charter schools? Were there others that wanted to participate?

Response:   
The Florida DOE provided our district with a listing of schools (public and charter) that were eligible for the Reading First grant – Phase I. The eligibility was based upon the following criteria:

Eligible districts had at least 30% of third grade students reading below grade level (scoring at Levels 1 and 2 on the 2004 FCAT) and at least 10% of elementary students receiving free and reduced lunch.

Eligible schools had more than the state average (34%) of third grade students reading below grade level (scoring at Levels 1 and 2 on the 2004 FCAT) and at least 15% of students receiving free and reduced lunch.

Administrators at elementary and charter schools that were eligible for Reading First grant funds were required to meet with their K-3 teachers (including ESE and ESOL teachers) to review the requirements and compliance components of the grant. Following an overview of the grant requirements, the administrators needed at least 80% agreement from the teachers to be included in the grant. Final school selection was based upon the feedback from each school administrator that was eligible for the Reading First grant.

Request: Were there other schools that wanted to participate?

Response: Other schools that may have been interested would not have been eligible to participate in the grant if they did not meet the state’s criteria listed above.
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